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SEPTEMBER 2020
The meeting scheduled for Friday 11 September has been cancelled

The next meeting will therefore be (COVID-19 permitting) at
10 am, Friday 9 October, at the New Lynn Friendship Hall,  3063 Great North Road, New Lynn

Because another group needs it, we must vacate the meeting room no later than 12 noon, so please be prompt and expeditious

2020 COMMITTEE

President Bill Mutch celebrantwedding@gmail.com 817 4721
Immediate Past President Bill Fairs bill.fairs@gmail.com 627 8297
Secretary Vince Middeldorp vincemiddeldorp@gmail.com 828 5250
Treasurer Justin Griffith justin@griffith.co.nz 282 3104
Almoner Trayton Wickens wickens@safetynet.co.nz 818 5340

Barry O'Rourke judderbumps@gmail.com 818 7935
Outings Ian Smith ismith435@gmail.com 836 2293
Newsletter John Mihaljevic johnmihaljevicnz@gmail.com 836 1504
Speakers Noel Rose noelrose1976@gmail.com 828 1305
Hospitality Trevor Pollard fayandtrevor@kinect.co.nz 817 8822

Alan Babich ajbabich@xtra.co.nz 833 6169
Membership Laurie Vincent laurie_mary@outlook.com 820 2234
Attendance Stephen David sjdavid55@gmail.com 21641717
Rebus Liaison Bill Fairs bill.fairs@gmail.com 627 8297
Webmaster Vince Middeldorp vincemiddeldorp@gmail.com 828 5250

CLUB EVENTS

Thanks to the return (hopefully temporary) of COVID-19, it’s déjà vu all over again. Therefore there not having been any Club events (meetings or 
outings) in August, there is nothing recent to report. Since the September meeting is also cancelled, the October Newsletter will be similarly afflicted.

To fill this Newsletter, I have gone back to the beginning; or at least to my beginning as Newsletter Editor. My first issue (and our first digital issue) was 
in October 2017 (how time flies when your are having fun!), reporting on speakers (Club and Guest) from the September 2017 meeting. We were then 
Fellowship, between Probus and Rebus. We were not Fellowship for long: we decided that we did not like the name – it made us sound like american 
evangelicals! So Rebus we became, and have been ever since.

When looking at the September 2017 Newsletter, I noticed that I still had my original email address (jmjm@ihug.co.nz), this being before my ISP, 
Vodafone, decided that it could no longer be bothered with email. It may prove to have been an own-goal for Vodafone. Because I now have what might be 
termed a ‘universal’ email address (JohnMihaljevicNZ@gmail.com), I am no longer tied to a specific ISP. I can now ditch Vodafone for another ISP and 
easily take all my email contacts with me. I have already had to change all my email contacts, but was able to do so at a leisurely pace at my my own 
convenience, and not have to do it again, no matter how much ISP-hoping I do.

In fact, I now have 2 Gmail addresses (also jmjm.nz1949@gmail.com). You may wonder why have more than one email address. First, because I can. 
More importantly, 2 other reasons. When you sign up for (register) for something online, you will often be asked not only for your regular email address, but 
also for a second, recovery. address, which can be used to contact you should there be a problem with your primary address. Also, you may be required to 
give your email address to something you are not quite sure about. It may be dodgy, so that any email address you give might be compromised. In this 
situation, you can use another, throw-away, address, which you can, literally, throw away if there is a problem, without endangering your primary address. 
You can have any number of separate email addresses.

I digress: back to the subject.
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First, some additional information about our July Guest Speaker, Jacqui Knight, the Butterfly Lady, supplied by Laurie Vincent. She had been married to 
cricketer Mark Burgess (https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mark_Burgess_(cricketer  )  ), who captained the New Zealand Cricket Team in 1978 to 1980.

Also in the August Newsletter, it was mentioned that the Club had been in existence for 35 years (with a Certificate from the Rebus Federation to mark it).
I mentioned that 35 years! had been a catch phrase of a comedy radio show of my youth, whose name I could not remember. Jean McIntosh (Editor, Rebus 
Club News) informed me, via our Federation Liaison Officer, Bill Fairs, that the programme was Beyond our Ken, starring Kenneth Williams, Hugh Paddick,
Betty Marsden and Kenneth Horne. One of the characters had the catch phrase The answer lies in the soil. They don’t make them like that any more.

If you want to relive your misspent youth and listen to Beyond Our Ken again, you can find it on http://www.youtube.com/: you might have to pay for 
some of it, but some is free. The easiest way to access it is to type youtube.com: beyond our ken into the search box of your web browser.

Here is a large chunk of the October 2017 Newsletter, reporting the September 2017 meeting. If you have joined us since then, and so have not seen it 
before, enjoy. If you read it first time round, see how much of it you can remember.

There were two speakers: Club Speaker John McKeown and Guest Speaker Chris Orr (and his dog Noble) from the Foundation for the Blind. Chris and 
Noble were hosted by Roger Laloli.

John McKeown began with a discourse on the correct pronunciation of his surname, which people
invariably get wrong. I won’t try to get phonetic here – you had to be there! With a surname like mine, I
sympathise. He was initially attracted to us by the talk on NZ Opera.

He started by noting that, being Irish, he had kissed the Blarney Stone, and proceeded to prove it.

John was born in 1950 in a two-up, two-down in Foundry Street, East Belfast, the 5th child of 13 (only
8 of whom survived to adulthood) to a poor working class catholic family. Times were hard: after dressing
up for Mass on Sunday, on Monday their mother would take their best clothes to the local pawnbroker
(“Uncle Matt”), for enough money to last until their father was paid on Friday, then redeem the clothes on
Saturday, for next Sunday’s Mass. His childhood was difficult, but happy.

The big local employer was the Harland and Wolfe Shipyard. Although it employed only Protestants,
John’s father, a painter and decorator, did have protestant friends, and was able to get work there. However, he was warned to beware of red-hot rivets falling
on his head. The reality of sectarianism. This was the height of “The Troubles”, with protestant Orangemen regarding the Battle of the Boyne (1690) as 
yesterday. This eventually prompted the whole family to move to New Zealand.

John was the first member of his family, or indeed of his neighbourhood, to pass his 11+ exams. This gave him entry to grammar (secondary) school, and 
then university. After St Malachy’s College, he went to the University of Ulster. He decided against Trinity, in Dublin, or an English university, because he 
wanted to stay local.

While at university he was invited to join the IRA. Although in favour of a united Ireland, he declined, because he was not prepared to kill for it. Also, he 
did not want to risk being interned, which would prevent him from going to New Zealand with the rest of his family. The seriousness of this situation was 
highlighted several years later, when he was watching on TV the funeral of an IRA man who had been killed in action, and realised that the deceased was his 
cousin. His mother’s staunchly Republican family, did not approve of his father, because he had served in the Royal Navy during the Second World War.

After his father’s death, John learned that his father had not been the only member of the family to have “fought for the enemy”, as it were. An ancestor, 
Corporal James Salamander Devlin of the 4th Light Dragoons, had taken part in the Charge of the Light Brigade, during the Crimean War. Severely wounded,
he had been evacuated to Scutari Hospital, where he quite likely was nursed by Florence Nightingale, and was subsequently presented to Queen Victoria.

Corporal Devlin’s unusual middle name probably indicated that he had been born on a ship named the “Salamander”; a common practice at the time. This 
led to speculation that had John been born on the “Titanic” (which was built at the Harland and Wolfe shipyard), he would be John Titanic McKeown.

John’s eldest brother Tommy migrated to New Zealand in 1967, and his father in 1971. The rest of the family joined them in 1972. John was the last of the
family to come, in late 1973, once he had finished his studies. He could have come on a £25 assisted passage, but preferred to pay his own way (£500), so 
that he could go back if he did not like New Zealand. In fact, he fell in love with the place and has been here ever since.

Chris Orr began with a brief history of the Blind Foundation (not Institute). It started in 1890.
Initially essentially educational, it broadened its scope into light industrial workshops in the 1920s. By
the 1940s it had greatly the scope of what blind people could do, emphasizing independence rather
than dependence. It became the NZ Foundation for the Blind in 1956.

Chris is originally from Dunedin, a proud alumni of Otago Boys High. He was blinded by an
accident in 1974, at the age of 21. He came to the Blind Foundation in Auckland in 1975, “to learn to
be a blind man”. Initially totally dependent on others, he learned to use his other senses to cope, and
become independent. The first thing he learned was how to make a cup of tea. Then came other life
skills, that sighted people take for granted, in particular how to navigate the world.

His first navigational exercise was being sent to find his own way from the Foundation in
Manurewa to Boots the Chemist in Queen Street, and back again. By himself. Working it out as he
went. Finding the train times was his first hurdle. The man on the phone refused to tell him (they
didn’t do that sort of thing), and Chris was in no position to take his advice to read the timetable listed
at the station. This worthy suggested that Chris get someone else to read it to him, whereupon Chris
pointed out that that was what he was asking for. Common sense, and decency, did eventually prevail, and Chris was able to board a train and commence his 
journey. Next problem, where to get off: “It’s the last stop”, a fellow passenger helpfully pointed out. Chris successfully made his way to Boots the Chemist, 
with some help from passers-by, then equally successfully returned to Manurewa.

Chris outlined the changes, for the better, since then. The technology available to him is much improved. Public transport is very much friendlier. The 
three and a half people available as instructors, in all of New Zealand, when he started have grown to over 200 now. Originally a very much one-size-fits-all 
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(essentially white middle class) model, it is now much more specific, and also caters better for Pasifika and Maori. It is now more oriented to what blind 
people actually want, not what others think they should have.

Chris was accompanied by Noble, his current (fifth) guide dog. When Chris started with his first dog (Adam), people did not know what they were, and 
were not always friendly. Things soon changed, and guide dogs are now very much a normal and accepted part of the scene. In fact, guide dogs now have the
legal right, enshrined in law, to go wherever their owners go.

Chris told some stories of his adventures over the years with his various dogs. Irish pubs in Newmarket featured.

Although most guide dogs are yellow Labrador, with some German shepherds and poodles, Chris prefers black male Labradors. Their stray hairs don’t 
show show as much, and a poodle wouldn’t look right. They can cope with a wide range of environments, from busy to quiet. A Labrador can work for about
8½ years before retiring as a family pet, either staying with its previous human or going to a foster home.

A guide dog such as Noble costs $2000 per year, for food and veterinary care. Although Government financial support is available for other forms of 
assistance, such as wheelchairs, nothing is available for guide dogs.

A blind person’s needs and expectations constantly change and need to be accommodated. In the 21st century, the Blind Foundation meets the needs of the 
blind person, whatever and wherever they are.

Two things struck me about John and Chris.

John was Club Speaker: a (relatively) new member telling us something about himself. A rite-of-passage into the Club, as it were. Something we have not 
had for a long time; probably because we have had a dearth on new members. However, given the recent changes in our membership, many of us are now 
relative strangers to each other, so perhaps we should revive the tradition of Club Speakers so that old new members can get to know each other better.

Chris is a classic example of perseverance in the face of adversity; something we should all aspire to in these challenging times. Life can be a bugger, for 
Chris and for us, but it beats the alternative.

That meeting closed with some Words of Wisdom from Chairman Bill Fairs:

Yesterday is the past, tomorrow is the future, today is a gift, and that is why we call it the present.

Something else we might all ponder on. Bill has provided some more Words of Wisdom from his collection. Although written many years ago they are 
more relevant today than then. From Martin Luther King, Jr.:

Our scientific power has outrun our spiritual power.
We have guided missiles and misguided men.

 As Bill noted, many leaders come to mind. Nor naming anyone, of course. No need to, they are all too obvious. The lunatics really are running the 
asylum.

I had ended the inaugural digital Newsletter with an offering from Mike Latchford, an old friend of mine, and former fellow tutor at SeniorNet West 
Auckland, which bears repeating. Read it and mourn the passing of Proofreading, although at least it is not Fake News.

And I always thought newspaper editors were intelligent!!!!
          Would you believe these…..

This is probably the only reason I still read the newspaper...
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RIP Proofreading.

If you are not a regular reader of the NZ Herald you may have missed Sideswipe for Tuesday 18 August:

As an aside, if you are looking for information about a movie or TV programme I recommend the site this is from: http://www.imdb.com/.
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FROM MY OWN COLLECTION

Lockdown can have this effect!

You learn something every day!
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O tempora, O mores!
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A message for our times: turn a negative into a positive
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CLUB BUSINESS

Quick Response Grant
Vince Middeldorp

Last year I obtained a $1,000 grant from the Whau Local Board to buy a wireless microphone for New Lynn Men’s Probus Club. I remember bragging 
about it and Andrew Geddes exclaiming: You treat getting money out of Auckland Council as a sport!

Andrew is completely correct and will be pleased to hear that I have played the game again, this time for West Auckland Men’s Rebus Club. The result 
was that on Tuesday 1 September 2020, Erin Shin, a Grants Advisor in Group Treasury at Auckland Council, instructed Lima Seve to Please request PO for 
this application QR2121-118.

The abbreviation PO must be shorthand for Payment Order. QR2121-118 is my grant application for another $1,000 this time for an Epson EB-W140 
projector from Noel Leeming and a Brateck 100” projector and screen with tripod from PB Technology.

The first step in obtaining a grant involves going online and starting work on a 14 page application form. Some of this paperwork is challenging for 
example this question from page nine: Please detail the number of hours in volunteer time, contributed to this project and the value of this contribution. The 
value of volunteer time can be calculated using the Living wage of $21.15 per hour.

A feature I find very useful in the application process is that when you strike troublesome questions, you can click on save and close and go back to it 
another day.

This time the procrastination feature created a problem for me, because having completed most of the application, I did not look at it again until the night 
before our 10 July 2020 monthly meeting. It was then I saw to my horror that applications closed at 10.00 pm the next day i.e. the day of our meeting.

At that stage, there were two items I had to include in the application that I did not have: a quote for the projector and proof of bank account details.

After our meeting at the Friendship Hall, I went with John Mihaljevic to the Noel Leeming store in LynnMall. I could not believe my luck when 
salesperson Haydn L, went to the till and produced a quote that looked like a receipt i.e. the long strip of paper that comes out of a till.

That left one last item, the Rebus West Auckland bank account details. At the monthly meeting, I had talked to Treasurer Justin Griffith, and he sent 
through an email with an attachment at 3.02 pm that afternoon.

I did not open Justin’s email until after dinner. He had sent through a copy of the BNZ Bank Statement (we were switching from BNZ to Kiwibank). The 
problem was the BNZ statement showed enough money in the account to buy what we wanted without having to ask for a grant.

At 9.03 pm, with less than an hour before applications closed, Justin sent through exactly what I needed. It was a screen image capture of our Kiwibank 
account, including the bank logo and URL. Do not worry if screen image capture and URL means nothing to you, Justin being computer savvy knew exactly 
what it meant. The other good thing was that our Kiwibank account showed an available bank balance of $330.60.

I sent application QR 2121-118 through at 9.33 pm on 10 July 2020 (27 minutes before applications closed) and the Whau Local Board approved the 
$1,000 grant at their meeting on 26 August 2020.
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After news of the grant came through, I looked up the agenda for Whau Local Board 26 August 2020. It showed they had received 14 applications for 
grants, requesting a total of $27,642.42. Council officers identified 13 of those applications as “eligible” and one as “ineligible.” If the Whau Local Board 
approved all the eligible applications, which is highly likely, then just about every player in this sport ends up a winner. 

COMING EVENTS

August’s Guest Speaker was to have been Brian Shields, from Auckland City Council, who will talking about pest control/eradication.  See 
https://ourauckland.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/articles/news/2019/08/biosecurity-and-bark-control-behind-the-scenes-at-auckland-council/.

Seen here with Pipi.

CHELSEA SUGAR REFINERY TRIP

This has been rescheduled to Tuesday 10 November. Trip details are as before.

COFFEE MORNING

The next Coffee Morning is at Esquire Coffee (https://theboundary.co/stores/esquires-cafe/), at The Boundary (formerly The Waitakere Mega Centre) , is 
now at 10 am on Friday 18 September:

The Boundary is located between Newington Road and Vitasovitch Avenue, with main access from the latter. It is not in West City Waitakere, which is to 
the north of Edsel Street in the view above. There is plenty of parking at The Boundary and it is not far from public transport (bus and train) – the Henderson 
Transport Centre is at the far left of the view above.

Please observe the limit of 10 people per group, i.e. at any one table. Start a new group, at another table, as necessary. I look forward to getting some 
interesting photos of members eating and drinking while adhering to proper mask protocol. In the circumstances, hats, as at One Sip at our last Coffee 
Morning, are optional.
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ARDMORE TRIP

Our next trip was to have been a visit to Pioneer Aero (http://www.pioneeraero.co.nz/), Ardmore, on Thursday 10 September (the day before the 
September meeting). Like the September meeting, it has fallen victim to the return of COVID-19. Hopefully, like the Chelsea trip, it will prove to be only a 
temporary glitch. We will keep you posted on developments.

MEMBERS CONTRIBUTIONS

Calendar Competition
Vince Middeldorp

I have been meaning to put an entry in for the Calendar Competition. Closing date is the 15th of September so there is still time for us members to get an 
entry in.

One of the rules is, “Photo subject to be an eye-catching scene found only in your Club’s district.” The big problem is what should that subject be?

Like so many people, these days I go out for a daily walk. Over time, my walk has become longer. It now takes in the walkway that goes through the 
backblocks at Unitec.

Last summer, I met fellow West Auckland Rebus Club member Laurie Vincent and his wife Mary, out for a stroll on this same walkway. They said they 
walk through to Great North Road and then catch a 195-bus home. I am therefore claiming this walkway, even though it is in Pt Chevalier/Mt Albert, as 
being in our Club’s district.

One time I took my mum, who is in her nineties and pushes a stroller, for a walk through the grounds at Unitec. I just had to show her what was down 
there. Instead of following the walkway to Great North Road, where Laurie and Mary catch the bus, we walked down a tree-lined road to a quaint empty 
brick building (number 33) where I had parked the car.

When getting into the car I looked up and saw a white building standing on a hill that I just had to go and have a closer look at. On closer inspection, I 
saw a majestic building with a bell tower on the roof and a concrete inscription: 1896.
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During the Covid-19 level 3 lockdown, I waited for a sunny winter’s day with not a cloud in the sky. When the weather was perfect, I drove back and took
multiple photographs of the building, intending to select one for the calendar competition. Sadly, not one of my photographs does this building justice.

When I stand back to capture more of the building, I lose detail which results in the picture being nothing like what the eye sees. When I move in closer, 
the picture is more detailed, but too much of the building is lost.

There is a sign on a pole with arrows pointing to the building. The sign says, Corporate Office, Accounts, Finance, Marketing, Communications and 
Unitec International. That has to be what Unitec uses the building for, although when I peered through a back window I saw a computer lab classroom (one 
where there is a computer at every desk).

In recent weeks, stories have made the news about 26.5 hectares of land having been sold by Unitec to the Government for New Zealand’s biggest urban 
housing development. Heritage buildings on the site are being retained and surely, the building I have photographed is one of them. 

I have lived in West Auckland for most of my life and until recently had never been through the backblocks at Unitec. If you have the time, go for a drive 
through the grounds, have a good look around, find a place to park and go for a pleasant walk.
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GETTING OLDER
Roger Laloli

Lying around, pondering the problems of the world, I realized that at my age i don't really give a rat's ass any more.
If walking is good for your health, the postman would be immortal.
A whale swims all day, only eats fish, and drinks water, but is still fat.
A rabbit runs and hops and only lives 15 years, while a tortoise doesn't run and does mostly nothing, yet it lives for 150 years. And they tell us to exercise?
I don't think so.

Now that I'm older, here's what I've discovered:

 1 I started out with nothing, and I still have most of it.
 2 My wild oats are mostly enjoyed with prunes and all-bran.
 3 Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded.
 4 Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded.
 5 If all is not lost, then where the heck is it?
 6 It was a whole lot easier to get older than it was to get wiser.
 7 Some days, you're the top dog, some days you're the hydrant.
 8 I wish the buck really did stop here, I sure could use a few of them.
 9 Kids in the back seat cause accidents.
10 Accidents in the back seat cause kids.
11 It is hard to make a comeback when you haven't been anywhere.
12 The world only beats a path to your door when you're in the bathroom.
13 If god wanted me to touch my toes, he'd have put them on my knees.
14 When I'm finally holding all the right cards, everyone wants to play chess.
15 It is not hard to meet expenses: they're everywhere.
16 The only difference between a rut and a grave is the depth.
17 These days, I spend a lot of time thinking about the hereafter: I go somewhere to get something, and then wonder what I'm "here after".
18 Funny, I don't remember being absent-minded.
19 It is a lot better to be seen than viewed.
20 Have I sent this message to you before? Or did I get it from you?

Thank you, Roger, just what we all need in our dotages. Also from Roger:

RELATIVE VALUE

A Jaguar mechanic was removing the cylinder head from the engine of an E-Type when he spotted a well-known cardiac surgeon in the garage.
The cardiac surgeon was there waiting for the service manager to come and take a look at his car when the mechanic shouted across the garage: Hey Doc, 

want to take a look at this?
The surgeon, a bit surprised, walked over to where the mechanic was working.
The mechanic straightened up, wiped his hands on a rag and asked: So Doc, look at this engine. I opened its heart, took the valves out, repaired or 

replaced anything damaged, and then put everything back in, and, when I finished, it worked just like new. So how is it that I make £30,000 a year and you 
make £600,000, when you and I are doing basically the same work?"

The cardiac surgeon paused, leaned over and whispered to the mechanic: Try doing it with the engine running.

Now something for Roger:
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Do either of these apply to you?
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SERVICES

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE

Charles Nicholls is a JP, and has offered fellow members his services as such, as per:

I am available to assist members with any documents that need a JP to sign. Our services are free. I can be contacted on this email
cdnich300@gmail.com or on my landline 09 6293816 or as a last resort on my cell phone 02102551937.
If members cannot get to my house, I will visit people in their homes or meet them at one of our meetings.
Services are free. If members want a JP and for some reason I am not available they can access the following website 
http://justiceofthepeace.org.nz/.
While all JPs can act, I recommend that clients go to one that has the word accredited by his/her name as that means she/he has 
kept up with recent training.

It is unlikely that Charles is the only member with knowledge/skills that might be useful to other members. If you can contribute in any such way, please 
write a short notice and send it to me, to include in the Newsletter, and to Vince, to put on the website.

SENIORNET WEST AUCKLAND

Members of a digital bent might be interested in the services offered by SeniorNet West Auckland (http://www.seniornet-west-auckland.org.nz/): two Help
Sessions and a Meeting each month. The Help Sessions are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month, 10-11 am, at its Learning Centre, upstairs in the 
Henderson RSA (66 Railside Avenue, Henderson). There is a $5 fee. The Monthly Meeting, with a speaker, is on the 3rd Tuesday of the month, 10 am – noon,
in the Kelston Community Centre (in the same room where West Auckland Rebus used to meet). A $2 donation will give you 3 chances of a small prize.

Unfortunately, the resurgence of COVID-19 has put this on hold. You can check what’s on (or not) at its website, above.

OTHER MATTERS

The Rebus Federation is looking for photos for its 2021 Calendar. This information about that from the Khandallah Rebus website (forwarded by Vince):

REBUS NZ INC - Photographic Competition 2021 - for Rebus Pictorial Calendar.

We hope that some of you shutterbugs have already put aside your entry to this year’s competition. As we like to have seasonal shots related to the months
on which they appear, don’t let the summer, autumn or winter go by without getting that special shot.

A copy of the 2021 Rules follow: 

• Photos to be submitted in jpeg format to admin@rebus.nz
• Aspect Ratio 16:9 (not 4:3 as cropping to achieve 16:9 can eliminate photo from selection). Check your Camera/phone settings.
• Format to be Landscape NOT Portrait. (Horizontal width greater than height)
• They need to be reasonably high resolution for good reproduction – not less than 3 MB.
• Photo subject to be an eye-catching scene found only in your Club’s district.
• The photographer to be either a member - or member’s spouse.
• Date photo taken to be between 15th Sept 2019 and 15th Sept 2020.
• Entries closing date is 15th Sept 2020 – but feel free to send them in earlier please.
• Judging will be by the Rebus Board with any member who may have entered a photo, not participating in the selection.
• In addition to the 12 photos selected, 12 highly commended miniatures with attribution to the photographer, will be published on the rear page.
• Members’ Photos may be submitted directly to Rebus, but if a competition is being run by a Club internally, a maximum of 5 entries will be accepted 

from the Club after local judging.
 
It is anticipated that the price per Calendar will remain at $10 with orders being sought later in the year.

Vince’s article above shows what can be done. Something to do while on yours daily walks.

You can download the Rebus Federation Constitution at https://www.rebus.nz/documents, where it is listed under Rules of Rebus NZ. It was originally 
intended to append it to this Newsletter, but 13 pages is too long.

SUPERSENIORS

If you are not already in the habit of doing so, you should consult the SuperSeniors site (http://www.superseniors.msd.govt.nz/), where you can find much 
useful and interesting information, as well as sign-up to their eNewsletter.
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Finally, from Neighbourly, a sentiment for the times: 

A final thought from me. Given that we are supposed to wear a mask whenever we go out and how uncomfortable they can be; forget a vaccine, I’ll settle 
for a face mask with built-in air conditioning.

SUPPORTERS

West Auckland Mens Rebus gratefully acknowledges the support and assistance of:
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As often noted by our Federation Liaison Officer, Bill Fairs, the Rebus Federation is always there for us, with help, advice and encouragement.

As outlined in Vince’s article, above, the Whau Local Board has been generous with financial support, to give us a much-improved presentation 
capability, which will make our meetings even better than in the past.

We are all grateful for their support.

The next meeting will be on Friday 9 October
(COVID-19 permitting)

If anyone has any views, opinions, information, requests or questions they want to share with members, please do not hesitate to send them to me,
so that I can include them in the Newsletter. Remember, it is YOUR Newsletter: feel free to contribute to it as you will. I do not want to have to write
it all myself – I’m too lazy for that!

If you have any queries or problems with distribution, please raise them with Secretary Vince Middeldorp (vincemiddeldorp@gmail.com or 828 5250). 
Vince is responsible for distribution, I for content. Any contributions are most welcome (JohnMihaljevicNZ@gmail.com).

John Mihaljevic (Newsletter Editor)
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